April 8, 1996

MARTHA BASSETT, Secretary
271 HWY 34

GRACE ID 83241

RE: Water District No. 13-8

Dear Ms. Bassett:

We acknowledge receipt of the Minutes of the Annual
Watermaster’s Election Meeting held in your district.

Now we need the Oath of Office and the Petition for
Watermaster Services forms before the watermaster can be
officially certified in your district.

Sincerely,

Harold W Jones
Water Rights Supervisor
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April 8, 1996

CARIBOU COUNTY TREASURER/AUDITOR

BOX 507

SODA SPRINGS ID 83276

RE: Water District No. 13-8

Dear Sirs:

Enclosed please find a copy of the Adopted Budget and Minutes of
Water District #13-S. They have been read and approved by this
office.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please
feel free to contact this office.

Respectfully submitted,

HAROLD W. JONES
Water Rights Supervisor

Enclosure

HWJ:sc




Minutes of the 1996 Annual Meeting
Water District 13-S, Whiskey Creek

Irrigators of Water District 13-S, Whiskey Creek, met in the scout room of
the Williams Ward Church in Niter, Idaho on Saturday, March 2, 1996 at 1:15
p.m. The meeting was called to order by last year's chairman, Daniel Mickel-
son. He called for nominations for a chairman. Rules were suspended and

Daniel was retained as chairman and Martha as secretary.

Members present were: Dewayne Mendenhall, Marty and Blair Mickelson, Steve
and Michael Tingey, Gene Rasmussen, Glenn Turner, Roger and Daniel Mickelson,
and Martha Bassett.

The Minutes of the 1995 meeting were read. Motion was made by Steve Tingey

and seconded by Roger the minutes be approved and stand as read.

The watermaster's report was given by Glenn Turner. A motion was made by

Blair and seconded by Roger to accept the report. Motion carried.

Nominations for a watermaster were called for. A motion was made by Dewayne

and seconded by Gene that we retain Glenn as watermaster. . Motion carried,

The Chairman called for a discussion as to the membership of the advisory
board. Gene moved and Blair seconded the motion that we retain the same

advisory board+ Motion carried.

The rest of the meeting was up with a discussion of the remodeling or re-
placing of the headgate of the Mickelson ditch, Daniel passed out sketches
of alternative ways of handling the project. The members discussed types of
measuring devices and the cost of the project to the members. It was the
consensus of the group that with the share-holders doing the work themselves
the biggest cost would be for the cement. The chair asked for a motion for
proceeding with the project. Blair moved and Glenn seconded the motion
That Riley be in charge of the project and involved members assess the pro-

ject. Plans were made meet at the site on Saturday, March 9.

There being no further business, Blair moved and Gene seconded the motion

to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried at approximately 2:30 p.m.

*Advisory board: Dewayne Mendenhall /E} - v
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Daniel Mickelson, and John Kunz. Daniel Mickelson, Chairman
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